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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

January 16, 2019 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman; Sgt. Kevin Cashman, Road Agent Mike Dross 
and Dan Carpenter 
 
Also Present:  Nancy Hoijer, Recording Secretary 
 
Call to Order 
 
Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
New Business 
 
Mr. DiPietro advised the Annual Report will be due soon.  Sgt. Cashman will get the numbers and grant 
figures for that report. 
 
Old Business 
 
Mr. DiPietro stated there has been no update from the residents of Juniper Circle concerning the bus 
route and no update from McQueston Drive concerning the street lights.  Mr. DiPietro asked Sgt. 
Cashman at the last meeting, to check on accidents reported near McQueston Drive.  He reported they 
checked the accident reports for the last four years and found one motor vehicle accident in 2015 and 
none relating to street lights. 
 
Police Report 
 
Sgt. Cashman reported there were 217 motor vehicle stops, with nine calls for reckless motor vehicle 
operation, 12 accidents, and two motor vehicle arrests.   
 
Road Agent Report 
 
Road Agent Dross reported the Highway Department is focusing on the pending storm and trees on 
Hunting Road and Hooksett Road.  The salt shed is full.  Roads being patched are holding better with the 
new patch since November. 
 
Review December 19, 2018 Meeting Minutes 
 
Mr. Carpenter motioned to approve the minutes of the December 19, 2018 meeting, as written.  
Seconded by Mr. Dross.  A vote was taken, three were in favor and Mr. Dross abstained.  The 
motion carried 3-0. 
 
Next Meeting:  February 20, 2019 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Carpenter motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 pm.  Mr. DiPietro seconded the motion, 
with all in favor, so moved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer 
Recording Secretary 


